
Kenton County Airport Board 

External Passenger Safety Meeting Minutes 
January 18, 2023 

 
 
Facilitator:  Wendi Orlando     Scribe:  Nancy Hill 
 

I. Call to order 

Wendi Orlando called to order the regular meeting of the Passenger Safety Subcommittee at 9:34 a.m. on 
January 18, 2023, via Conference Call. 

II. Roll call 

III. Review/Discuss Open Items from Action Item List 

a) Reminded group of the scope/purpose of the meeting referring to the charter document previously shared. 

b) Shared examples of the internal passenger safety action item list for the purposes of helping the group 
understand implications/suggestions/issues that could affect the passenger travel ribbon. 

IV. New business  

Safety 

 

Wendi Orlando shared the following: 

 

• Construction projects continue inside and outside the facilities.  If you see anything that causes concern, 

for example, trip hazards, please let us know so that we may follow up with the appropriate contract 

managers to make adjustments as necessary.  

• Please remind your staff of the designated smoking areas.  This includes vaping. New signs have been 

posted.   

 

Other Advisories: 

 

Adam Kressler advised of the following: 

o Please remind your team members that driving under passenger boarding bridges are not permitted.  Advise 

your tug drivers that they should be using their seat belts.  

o In the last few months, we have had a few occasions where folks have been trying to repair wipers on 

windshields or doing other activities at high elevations while standing on belt loaders. That is not a safe 

operation. Please use the proper metal stairs or scissor lifts to get to those heights.  Make sure they are 

following safety protocols as provided by your organizations.  We do have a metal stair unit that the airport 

owns and has available, it has a reasonable rental rate.  An agreement would need to be signed prior to use. 

 

 

Operations 

 

Meleia Michels advised of the following: 

 

• Expansion joint work progresses in the TSA Checkpoint area beginning Wednesday, January 18th, 

moving east to the second phase. The lanes in this area will be reconfigured to allow for passenger 

throughput while barriers are present. This section of work is expected to be completed prior to the 30th. 

Once Phase 2 of the Checkpoint area is completed, work begins on Phase 3 which is currently scheduled 

to start on Monday, January 30th. This will be the final phase of expansion joint replacement for this 

location. The lanes impacted by Phase 3 will be reconfigured to allow for passenger throughput while 

barriers are present. All work done in this area will be completed while TSA is closed. 

• Drainage projects for the garage will start at the end of the month.  Baggage claim level curbside started 

last week and will be completed February 15th.   

• Scheduled power outages will occur in the terminal building overnight, midnight to 3am next week. 

 

 

 



Other Advisories: 

  

Corey Thomas advised the following: 

o Inspections to start on the south airfield tunnel, western direction, next week.  Will be down to one lane 

closures. 

 

Casey Kinosz informed the group of the following: 

o AOC is working on a charter notification form for airline partners to provide charter information to the 

authorities.   

o Airport ops has a stairs truck for use for a fee.  Airlines would need to sign a contract/liability release to be 

able to use it. If you would like to move forward with that process, please reach out to Casey or Brian Barnott. 

V. Adjournment    

   Wendi Orlando adjourned the meeting at 9:45 a.m.  
   Minutes submitted by:  Nancy Hill 
   Minutes approved by:  Wendi Orlando and Meleia Michels 
 
 
 
 
 
 
     
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 



  

  



 


